
The Valentine’s Day Tea for ladies of all ages
from the community was held on February 16th.
Kris Heidinger provided a wide array of delicious
goodies. There was a brief program including an
original skit that Pat wrote for the event. We
completed and shared valentines with each
other. It was a fun way to spend time in
fellowship with one another.
Thank you Kris.
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 Fellowship Hall Facelift
Over the past few months our Fellowship
Hall has received some needed updates.
The Fellowship Hall lights have been
converted from fluorescent to LED, the
kitchen has a new reverse osmosis water
filtration system, and the new carpet has
been installed.

Valentine’s Day Tea

2025 Annual Meeting

2025 Church Council Members

President Neal Berntson 701-269-5057
Secretary Rhonda Benton 
Treasurer Melanie Filbert 
Fin. Secretary Amy Giesler 
Deacon Keith Kinzler 605-464-1210
Deacon Robin Kinzler 605-464-4489
Deacon Justin Tergesen 701-830-0112
Trustee Troy Johnson 701-830-0573
Trustee Phillip King 701-308-1491
Trustee Keith Heidinger 701-269-3682

If you have concerns that need to be
addressed by the church council,
please reach out.

On January 26th, our annual
meeting was held. We had 38
confirmed members present.
Potluck and Fellowship followed the
meeting. Thank you to everyone
who attended.



At the end of worship on Transfiguration Sunday (March 2nd), we will sing and say
goodbye to the word “Alleluia!” for the season of Lent. The omission of “Alleluia”
during the season of Lent goes back to at least the 5th century. We look forward with
joy and praise for Easter morning (April 20th) when we will sing “Alleluia” again.

Serving of Meal begins at 5:45pm
with Worship beginning at 6:30pm

Meal will be provided by the
church council and the Zion

youth.
(NO meal on Ash Wednesday,

Maundy Thursday, or Good
Friday)

We encourage everyone to come
eat and worship together!!

Ash Wednesday Service
March 5th at 6:30pm

Imposition of Ashes and Holy
Communion

Farewell to Alleluia

Lent Midweek Worship Services and Meals



What do you think of when you hear the word “WITH”? To me it is comfort,
connection, and presence! In the Bible the word “WITH” is stated 7,205 times.

In a recent Gospel lesson from Luke 6:17, Jesus came down the mountain WITH the
12 disciples and stood on a level plain WITH a great multitude of people....Jesus was
WITH the disciples and the people to preach, teach, and heal!

From Matthew 28:20b, Jesus says “Remember, I am WITH you always...”

Psalm 23:4 “For thou art WITH me” (my 5 favorite words you have hear me say!)
In our everyday lives, in the good days, the bad days, and now as we begin our
journey to the cross, step by step through Lent, God goes WITH us!

God is WITH you! God is WITH you! God is WITH you!
Amen! Amen! Amen!
Pastor Linda

Lent Devotional 
“With”

Help us name our
newsletter!!

Come up with a cool name for our
Newsletter and submit it to

Pastor. Submissions will be voted
on by the Congregation.

Zion Lutheran Church
Stewardship

Year Income Goal: $100,000
Year Benevolence Goal: $3,000

Year Building Fund Goal: TBD

If you would like to contribute to future
newsletters, email

ZLCKulmNewsletter@outlook.com





Upcoming KISS Dates
(Kids In Service Sunday)

March 2nd “Farewell to Alleluia”

April 27th “New Beginnings”

May TBD

SWAG
(Saved With Amazing Grace)





First Holy Communion
On April 17th during the Maundy Thursday

Worship Service Olivia Braun, Sophia
Braun, Hunter Filbert, Drake Kjergaard, and
Henry Schlepp will receive the Sacrament

of Holy Communion for their first time.

Mark Holy Week on your Calendar.
Palm Sunday April 13th at 9am
Maundy Thursday April 16th at 6:30pm
Community Good Friday Service at the Congregational Church April 17th at 6:30pm 
Easter Resurrection Breakfast at the Community Center April 19th 7:30-9:30am
Easter Sunday Worship April 19th at 9am

CIA Retreat for Leaders
Saturday March 15th 10am-2pm

Please RSVP to Pastor Linda by March
6th

Graduation Sunday
Sunday April 27th

We will recognize Braeden Kinzler and
Addisen Roloff for their graduation from

Kulm Public School.
Baccalaureate will be held at KHS on May

14th at 7pm.

Congratulations!!



If you are unable to attend our church
services but still wish to contribute to
our mission of sharing God’s word you

can send your offering to Zion
Lutheran Church PO Box 238 Kulm, ND

or use the QR code below to
contribute through Vanco.

Zion Lutheran Church
PO Box 238

Kulm, ND 58456


